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NOTICE OF PARTIAL STREET VACATION PETITION 

AND PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Planning Commission of the City of Bay City will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, 
November 20, 2024, at the Ad Montgomery Community Hall located at 5525 B Street, Bay City 
Oregon. The hearing will begin at 5:30 p.m., to consider a petition to vacate a 7-foot portion of 
the 60’ right-of-way on the western boundary of Hare Street, between Salmon and Clam Streets, 
Lots 1 and 16 in Block 9 of the Barview Addition, Bay City, Oregon. 
 
The City Council of the City of Bay City will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, December 10, 
2024, for said vacation, at the regular City Council meeting.  
 
Description of Request  
The vacation request was made to the City of Bay City by Tommy and Rhonda Reed, property 
owners, on October 14, 2024.  
 
Tommy and Rhonda Reed petitioned the City to vacate the western 7’ of the right-of-way of 
Hare Street, abutting Lots 1 and 16 in Block 9 of the Barview Addition to Bay City. The 
initiation of the petition was done pursuant to ORS 271.080(1). Notice has been duly given under 
ORS 271.110 regarding notice of a hearing and posting of the property.  
 
Street Vacation Criteria 
Section 1.14 Street Vacation Article of the Bay City Municipal Codes describes the requirements 
for the vacation of public right-of-way in the City of Bay City, with guidelines for review and a 
method and process of handling a vacation petition. 
 
Any objection or remonstrance which may be made in writing and filed with the City Recorder 
prior to the time of the hearing will be heard and considered on November 20, 2024, at 5:30 pm.  
 
For More Information  
Materials pertinent to the request are available for review at the Bay City, City Hall, 5525 B 
Street, Bay City Oregon.  All interested parties are invited to express their opinions for or against 
the request at the hearing or by letter addressed to Bay City, City Hall, PO Box 3309, Bay City, 
Oregon, 97107.   
 
If you have questions concerning the project, please contact David Mattison, City Planner, 5525 
B Street, PO Box 3309, Bay City, Oregon, 97107, by phone at 503.377.2288, or email at 
dmattison@ci.bay-city.or.us.  
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Requested Partial Vacation location 
 

                         
 
 

                        


